	ALL-STARS SWIM TEAM ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING 
		Aug 22, 2015

	6:30pm

	YMCA Outdoor Pool






	Meeting called by:
	Coach Al
	Type of meeting:
	Annual Business  Meeting

	Facilitator:
	Coach Al
	Secretary:
	Michelle Neugent

	Attendees:
	Team Families


MINUTES 

Officials:  Deann Gadalla discussed the importance of the parent involvement and need for meet officials.  We are to host 3 meets this upcoming year and need officials more than ever.  Information and training is available on USA Swimming website.

Elections:  Irene Denault was nominated with no opposing nominations.  A vote was taken and Irene will be our new PAC President.   Michelle Neugent will continue a second year as PAC secretary. 

Season Summary:  Coach Al congratulated the team on a great season.   The team finished in 4th place overall at the recent Missouri Valley Swimming Long Course Championships held in Lawrence. We won the
Mid-Size Division (teams with less than 125 registered swimmers); by almost doubling the second place team, and almost catching third place overall.  Alexa Kelly and Spencer Krueger won high point awards for their respective age groups.  Congrats to Noah Baden, as he placed second to Spencer in the 15 & over age
Group.  Joseph Gadalla placed 3rd in his age group for high point, making him the highest placed 11 year old in the competition.  Noah Otsuka qualified for the Zone team and YMCA Nationals in both breastroke distances, as well as winning the state titles. The team finished with 7 Zone qualifiers: Alexa Kelly, Claire Krueger, Sydney Le, Megan Walls, Joseph Gadalla, Noah Otsuka, Colton Smith. With the three (3) National
qualifiers (Spencer Krueger, Noah Baden, and Noah Otsuka).

Team:  Progressions have been completed; the new assignments are now available on Team Unify website.  Practice times are also located on the website.  The new meet schedule will be posted shortly.

Incentives:  Coach Al presented All-Stars beanies to the team members, purchased with PAC funds. A special “Thank You” to Heather Kelly in her assistance in procuring and distribution of these beanies. 

Apparel: Abi Griffin gave an update on the new apparel order which is being put together and will be available in September.

New President Comments:  Irene Denault reiterated the need for parent involvement for overall team success.  There are currently 3 committees and more will come.  Parents were encouraged to dedicate time and talent to forthcoming committees and job signups.  Team Unify website will be restructured to become more user friendly and informational and should be utilized as a primary source of information to swim families.   Parents were encouraged to utilize this website for sign up opportunities. 

Next PAC meeting will be held Sept 15 (due to Labor Day holiday).  All other PAC meetings are held on the second Tuesday of each month at 6:30.  

Meeting was adjourned.  


